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ARMENIAN ASSOCIATION
OF GREATER BALTIMORE

February 1, 1981

Ms. Sira Panetzian

Diocese of the Armenian Church of America
630 Secrnnd Avenue

New York, N.Y. 10016

Dear Ms. Panetzian:

Thanks to the special attention by His Eminence Arch-
bishop Torkom Manoogian in celebrating the Soorp Badarak on
January 9th, our small community was blessed and honored hy
the presence of his eminence.

On behalf of our entire membership, please accept my
personal thanks to you for initiating such a plan.

Enclosed please find two checks totalling $100 as a
small donation to the Diocese from the Armenian Association
of Greater Baltimore.

Respectfully yours,

Peter M. Petrossian
Chairman, AAGBH

217 [Juaker Ridge Road
Timonium, Md., 21093



